
Silver Lake Township
Regular Meeting
October 3, 2016

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 Pm and called for a salute to the Flag.

Minutes from the September meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

The Treasurer Report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

Public Comment:  A resident asked about the status of the police department.  Francis Fruehan said 
several interviews have taken place.  Michael Hornak is working with the Supervisors and has said there 
is still a lot of work yet to be done.  On the advice of the township solicitor that is all that can be said at 
this time.

Francis Fruehan read a letter received from Charter communications regarding the merger with Time 
Warner that has taken place.

Francis Fruehan received an Act 13 Notification from PennDOT regarding the culvert pipe replacement 
on Pops Hobby Lake Road.

Evan  Everitt received the bids from Auctions International for the Miller Welder and the 1979 Dump 
Truck that had been listed.  High bid for the welder was $3,050 and $8,400 for the Dump Truck.  He 
anticipated higher results.  He would like to get $4,500 for the welder and $10,000 for the truck.  Evan 
Everitt will contact Auctions International with prices that he would accept.  Auctions International will 
contact the high bidders and if they accept the higher price, the items will be sold.  Evan Everitt made a 
motion to reject the high bid fo $3,050 for the welder and $84,00 for the truck, Butch DeLousia 
seconded, all approved.  Evan Everitt then made a motion – if we get the asking prices for the first truck, 
a second 1979 American General truck will be put out for bid, Bitch DeLousia seconded, all approved.

Francis Fruehan said the Supervisors will be working on the 2017 Budget and will need to advertise for 
the budget work sessions.  All work sessions will start at 7:00 PM at the township building.  Frnacis 
Fruehan made a motion to advertise the work sessions – October 17, Octobesr 24, November 1 and 
November 21, Evan Everitt seconded, all approved.

Evan Everitt gave the road report.  Finish up summer road maintenance.  Silver Lake township has been 
awarded the Sweeney Road Dirt and Gravel Road Project in the amount of $1456,000.

Assessment Permits – One for Burr for a garage on Lake shore Drive at Laurel Lake.

Driveway Permits – none.

Butch DeLousia made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Evan Everitt seconded, all approved.



As no further business was presented, Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Butch 
DeLousia seconded, all approved.
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